Spaxton Parish Council – Annual Parish Meeting Minutes
Minutes of the meeting held at 7.48pm on Tuesday 9 May 2023 at Spaxton Village Hall.
	i)
	Members present: The Chairman – Simon Stretton, Pete Williams, David Jeanes, Shelly Duggan, Alan Cable, Mike Hodson, Robert Adcock and Gillian Wintle.


	Action

	ii)
	District Councillors present: none.
	

	iii)
	Members of the public present: John Tomlinson, Phil Ham.
	

	1.
	Apologies for absence: Alan Cable, Mike Hodson, Cllr J Pay, Cllr B Bolt and Josh Schwieso.
	

	2.
	The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9 May 2022 were read and approved.
	

	3.
	Matters arising: none.


	

	4.
	Chairman’s report: the Chairman read out his report for the 2021/22 year, as follows:
My thanks go to our Clerk for providing support and guidance to our meetings and to me as

your chairman. Seldom a week passes without contact with her on some matter affecting

the Council or the Parish; some weeks it is multiple contacts.

My thanks also to our District and County Councillors who support our meetings with their

attendance, observations and advice. I wish Julie Pay a happy retirement from her role as

our District Councillor.
My thanks also to my fellow councillors for their contributions and support throughout the

year. I am particularly pleased that we have been more proactive this past year in several

areas. This would not have happened without the individual members taking ownership of

delegated activities and I am grateful for this support.
We have several ongoing projects throughout the village in which we are engaged. For some we initiated the project and established groups or organisations to move them forward. For others we remain the main driver for them and for a couple we are indebted to volunteers from within the Parish such as John Tomlinson for restoring the Village’s historic finger post signs and Alison Bond for the well-kept green spaces at Four Forks crossroads.
This year has seen the Local Government transition into a unitary authority. As your

chairman I participated in discussions and meetings to influence the grouping of Parish and

Town Councils into Local Community Networks (LCNs). The initial suggested groups placed

in LCNs did not respect the community issues in common within the groupings. However,

persistence prevailed and we reached agreement on a Quantock LCN. Somewhat of concern is the absence of any further action in setting up the LCNs.
I am sorry to report that dog fouling remains a persistent problem in certain parts of the

parish. We have one dog waste bin in place and another shortly to be installed.
We provided a Christmas tree for the Village and committed to supply one for a further four

years. To go with the tree, we also agreed funding for new decorative lights.
As a statutory consultee we dealt with twenty-six planning applications throughout the year.

Of these we supported or raised no comments for twenty applications and raised valid

planning objections for the remainder.
Finally, we continue to review our finances and risk management and I am able to report that both are sound and robust.
Simon Stretton.
	

	5.
	County and District Councillors’ report: none.

	

	6.
	Resolutions for discussion: none.


	

	7.
	Matters of report & items for the next meeting: none. The meeting closed at 7.53pm.
	


